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Riding the blue line 
In September 2022, Wollongong hosted the UCI Road World Championships – one of the world’s top five annual 
sporting events- with over 670 cyclists from 73 countries participating. To commemorate the event, Transport for 
NSW will be painting blue line markings along the history-making route from Helensburgh to North Wollongong. This 
will give experienced riders the opportunity to take in the stunning surrounds of the Illawarra, with some diversions in 
place to ensure the safety of riders and motorists. 

What will this work mean for you? 
We will be delivering this work in two stages –  

• Stage One is between Walker Street at Cowper Lane, Helensburgh and Lawrence Hargrave Drive at Wrexham 
Road, Thirroul.  

• The next stages will be between Lawrence Hargrave Drive at Wrexham Road, finishing at Marine Drive (Lang 
Park), North Wollongong.   

Work will be carried out at night to lessen the impact on the road network. During work hours, there will be no on-
street parking and temporary lane closures will be in place for the safety of workers and motorists. There will be no 
impacts to parking, residents, or businesses after the installation. Nearby residents and businesses will be notified 
ahead of any work.  

We are working closely with Wollongong City Council to plan for the next stages. More details including the timing of 
installation will be provided to the community when available.  

 

Transport for NSW acknowledges the Traditional Custodians of the lands on which we 
work and pays respect to Elders past and present. 
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Location of work area 

 
 

 

Above: A map of Stage One of the route through the stunning Illawarra that will soon be marked blue to commemorate UCI 2022.  

 

Contact Us 
For further information, contact us at southprojects@transport.nsw.gov.au 
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